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STATEMENT BY THE CZECH REPUBLIC

The Czech Republic feels encouraged by a series of steps undertaken by Georgian Government that considerably improved prison and detention conditions and helped to eradicate torture and ill-treatment as a systematic problem. We welcome amendment of antidiscrimination law leading to acknowledgement of harassment and sexual harassment as forms of discrimination as well as strengthening of the Public Defender´s powers in requesting or giving recommendations to private persons. We encourage Government to continue preparation of the National human rights strategy 2021-2030 in an inclusive way.

To further improve the situation in respective areas, the Czech Republic makes the following recommendations to the Georgian Government:
1) Ensure full enjoyment of the freedom of expression and media pluralism, including full independence of the public broadcasting, for example by developing specific regulations and by-laws to avoid restriction of broadcasters’ editorial independence. Further strengthen guarantees of access to information. 
2) Ensure equal access to independent, transparent and fair judiciary system. On institutional level, strengthen independence and impartiality of judges, introduce comprehensive system of evaluation and promotion of judges as well as a de-concentration of powers of the judicial council to other bodies.

3) Ensure that attacks on human rights defenders are effectively investigated and, in consultation with civil society, identify best practice in policy protection for human rights defenders.

4) Ensure equal rights of ethnic minorities based on the “no one left behind” principle. Enhance educational possibilities of national minorities and improve their awareness of their human and citizen rights.

Thank you.

